

City of New Bedford Conservation Commission 133 William Street Room 304 New Bedford, MA. 02740

August 16, 2022

RE: After the Fact Notice of Intent Filing – 2044-2046 Shawmut Avenue

Dear Commissioners,

On behalf of our client, Ally Vigna we are respectfully requesting that the Commission continue this matter until the September 6, 2022 hearing so that we may prepare an adequate mitigation plan for the driveway at 2044-2046 Shawmut Avenue and to file the proper Notice of Intent with the city and DEP.

We are presently working on a plan to mitigate runoff from the driveway and to provide restoration plantings along the pond and will have these done shortly.

We thank the Commission for their cooperation with this matter and look forward to presenting the plan at the September 6 hearing.

Very truly yours,

William J. (Terry) McGovern, P.L.S.

Zenith Land Surveyors, LLC

1162 Rockdale Avenue

New Bedford, MA. 02740

(508) 995-0100 (Office)

(781) 424-6380 (Cell)